				Local 43 PE report for November 2024

Good morning,
	It has been a busy year on PE and has proven to be a very educational experience. Our last meeting was held during convention where we met three times as a result of some matters that had to be addressed.
 The convention first day had proven to be very busy at the mike that made it obvious that some constitutional changes would not be addressed. So, PE would have to be withdraw some of them from the agenda in order to meet the time frame. 
Also, PE met to discuss a matter from the floor that was purposed as emergent but was deemed as not urgent in a unanimous vote. But it was discussed that since the dues increase was defeated there was going to be changes to the proposed strike pay of $700 per week to that of possibly $400 and there were further cuts possibly to come to save money for the defense fund. It is not 100% written in stone what changes are going to possibly come but in order to build the defense fund the cost saving measures will be deemed necessary to ponder. This issue will be further discussed in our December meeting next week.
I move that my report be passed as read.

SINCERELY, 
Bernadine Trainor
Provincial Executive Rep
Local 43 AUPE

